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 Contains August 2016 Minutes                                                   September, 2016 
 

NO MEMBERS OR VISITORS SHALL ENTER OR 
EXIT THE CAMP VIA THE CHRISTMAN ROAD EN-

TRANCE. MEMBERS MUST ENTER AND EXIT 
FROM MT.PLEASANT ROAD. 

 
BUCKEYE WOODWORKERS 

AND WOODTURNERS 
August 13, 2016 

 
    Anyone wishing to submit pictures for the 

newsletter please send them to the editor within 
two days of the meeting 

 
 

*****Note***** 
November Club Meeting has been moved 
from the normal 2nd Saturday to the 3rd 
Saturday, November 19, 2016….  
 
Regularly Scheduled November meeting 
has been moved to the 3rd Saturday of 
November due to Camp having high vol-
ume of campers scheduled on the nor-
mal, 2nd Saturday meeting date. Decem-
ber Meeting Date is back to the 2nd Sat-
urday December 10, 2016. Hartville Hard-
ware Tool Sale is on the same day. We 
will still be having a meeting at the Camp 
and there will be a few members at Hart-
ville demonstrating. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BWWT Meeting 
August 13, 2016 

Camp Y Noah 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Jerry Schaible, Sec. 

 
The following items were discussed at the regular 
meeting of BWWT on Saturday, August 13, 2016…… 
 
1.  President Rohr welcomed all the members as well 
as any new guests to the meeting. 
 
2.  Pres. Rohr proceeded with the name tag drawing 
for the membership. 
 
3.  Treasurer Mark Stransky indicated that our desig-
nated money for outside demonstrators has been 
spent down to about $500.   He stated that we needed 
to update the account so that we could plan ahead for 
future demonstrators to come to our regular meetings 
to put on a demonstration of what they turn.   He said 
that it costs usually in the area of $1000 per day for 
hiring a nationally known wood turner.  That would 
include transportation costs, lodging, meals and inci-
dentals for the demo.   He indicated that we needed 
about $2500 to be taken from the general fund and 
placed in the demo fund so that we can begin a 
search for next years demonstrators.   Brian Kuryn 
made a motion that we move $2500 from the general 
fund to the demonstrator fund to pay for future demon-
strator costs.   This motion was seconded by Kim 
Ambrose.  The question was called for and a vote was 
taken.   It was unanimously in favor moving the money 
from the general fund to the demo instructor account. 
 
4.  Mark Stransky, treasurer, stated that the Annual 
BWWT Auction was a huge success.   We did set a 
new record of dollar amount taken in from the sale.  It 
was also noted that Ray Marr and his wife Diane 
made all the food for the lunch at the auction.   Then 
after the sales were complete, they donated the total 
money to the club treasury. 
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5.  Mark Stransky noted that there had been mem-
bers who have been asking about the new Parfix CA 
glue with longer set up and drying time.   He said 
that we need 12 orders to complete the minimum 
purchase requirement.   He requested that those 
who want to order the Parfix CA glue, should contact 
him during the meeting.   He said that the costs 
would be $30 for an 8 oz bottle and $9 for a 2 oz bot-
tle. 
 
6.  Pres. Rohr stated that copies of the changes to 
the club bylaws are now available for the members.    
Members were instructed to pick up a copy of the 
changes to the bylaws and look them over in the 
coming month.   He said that a vote on adopting the 
new bylaws will be held in Sept. 2016.   Some of the 
changes that will be completed with the adoption of 
the bylaws are that: 
a.   Adjustments will be made to our insurance pro-
gram, 
b.   A member will no longer need a membership in 
the AAW to be a member of BWWT. 
c.   We will need  a website co-coordinator to work 
on our new website 
d.   A change of executive comm.. spending amounts 
from $200 to $500 
e.   A $750 insurance payment 
f.   Executive comm.. adjustments. 
 
7.  Pres. Rohr reminded the membership that in No-
vember we will have an election of officers for the 
2017 calendar year.   He noted that we will need a 
educational coordinator that can cover the Wed. 
night campers turning session as well as coordinate 
the Turn and Learn Sessions. 
 
8.  Pres. Rohr indicated that today's demo will be on 
box joints and the presenter will be Hoby Horn. 
 
9.  The demonstration for the Sept meeting will be 
Marty Chapman on Hollow Turning. 
 
10.  Pres. Rohr stated that Joe Herrmann will pre-
sent the Oct. demo. 
 
11.  The membership was reminded that our meeting 
for Nov will be the third week instead of the second 
week, due to a large group of people visiting the 
camp grounds.  It was noted that this will be the 
same weekend as the Hartville Hardware Tool Sale. 
 
12.   Pres. Rohr stated that we are still in need of a 
demonstration for the month of Dec.   Anyone inter-
ested should contact Pres. Rohr as soon as possi-
ble. 

 
13.   The administration of Camp Y Noah has re-
minded the executive committee to mention to our 
members that we are not to park on the grass but only 
in the graveled lanes or roads in the camp ground.   
We are to park in the main parking lot or other over-
flow lots at the front of the camp.   We are allowed to 
park in the lanes in front of Kastner Hall and limited to 
the elderly and those bringing equipment to the meet-
ing.   STAY OFF THE GRASS. 
 
14.  Letters of Appreciation are being sent to several 
members of our club who have helped in meaningful 
ways in the organization and administration of our 
club. 
 
15.  George Raeder gave a small presentation on the 
Wooster Center for the Arts in Wooster Ohio.    
BWWT, along with the Northcoast wood turning club, 
will be submitting some of our turnings for the show.   
They will be on exhibit at the show from Sept 12 to 
Oct. 18.    We have been participating in the show for 
about 8 years.   There will be three judges to evaluate 
the projects and entries.  The Buckeye Wood Turners 
are to submit their turned projects by Sept 10.   All 
entrants are required to have an assigned no. from 
George.   The judging will be on Sept. 12, the show 
will open on Sept. 16, the Wooster Show party will be 
on Sept. 22, and the show will close on Oct. 18.   
There will be 10 categories for members to enter their 
projects.   The following categories will be judged: 
Plain Platters, Decorated Platters, Vessels, Vases, 
Plain Bowls, Decorated Bowls, Boxes and Lidded 
Containers, Spindle Turnings, Segmented Turnings, 
Sculpture and Misc.   Any first place winners from last 
year, will not be allowed to enter a piece in the same 
category this year.    All projects must have been 
made from Jan.1, 2015 to July, 2016.   It was noted by 
George that there will be 90 to 100 pieces submitted 
for the show.   Bill Gougler has been selected as the 
feature artist from BWWT.   Congratulations Bill. 
 
16.    We had the Tool Giveaway drawing and there 
were 8 winners.    The next tool giveaway will at the 
Nov. meeting. 
 
17.  It was noted that we needed Exec. Comm. ap-
proval for the next tool giveaway. 
 
18.  Kim Ambrose noted that Dan Harrison, at 330-
576-3220, can make specialty tool rests for our mem-
bers.   He is located at 1660 S. Cleveland Massilon 
Rd.,  Copley, Ohio.   His website is themachine-
shop@live.com. 
 

mailto:shop@live.com.
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19.  It was noted that any auction money we accu-
mulated during the year went to pay for the demos 
during the year and any of the clubs needs for put-
ting on the meetings. 
 
 
 

Hoby Horn….Box Joints 
Aug. 13, 2016 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

Jerry Schaible, Sec. 
 
Hoby stated that box joints are much stronger than 
the dove tail joints that many woodworkers use to 
make their drawer corners.    

He said that this principally comes from the simple 
fact that you have more gluing surface available to 
hold the joint 
together.   He 
used a Box 
Joint Jig 
Guide to hold 
his drawer 
sides verti-
cally.   He cut 
the box joints 
in a fixed 
router.   He 
used a Porter 
Cable bushing 
set that can 
be purchased 
at any well 
equipped 
hardware 
store.   The 
router bit that 
he used in the  

 
 
router was a 3/8” end mill.   The jig was constructed so 
that it fit the bushing.   The holding jig also held a 
metal pin that was considered a locater pin.   The pur-
pose was to bump the drawer panel up to the pin, 
push the jig and drawer panel into the router bit to 
make the first cut of the end mill.  

 
 { It should be noted here that all panels should have a 
small groove cut into the bottom interior edge to ac-
cept the drawer bottom when it is slid into position af-
ter everything is glued up.}  Then reset the drawer side 
panel so that the new cut will fit over the pin, then 
make the second cut.   Then by placing the second cut 
on the pin, you can make the third cut.  By successive 
procedures you can make all the cuts on the panel 
with the same process.   He said that you should set 
the height of the 3/8” end mill just a little higher than 
the thickness of the wood.   This will allow the joint to 
be put together with a slight protrusion of the joint fin-
gers along the exterior portion of the panel when glued 
up.   That can easily be belt sanded off for a very 
smooth looking drawer.   It was also noted that the pin 
size should be slightly smaller than the cut size of the 
router bit.  This will allow the panel to easily be moved 
from one slot to another.   It was also noted that the 
drawer panels should be laid out as to how they are to 
be put together.   Then when you want to cut the next 
end, all you have to do is flip the drawer panel straight 
over.   Do not flip the panel left or right to do the other 
end.   The finger joints will come out incorrectly.   If 
one would desire, it is possible to cut the panels, two 
at a time, but one would need some way to hold the 
panels securely to each other, so that they do not slip.   
This might result in using masking tape to hold the 
pieces together for the cuts.    When finished making 
all the cuts on the set of four drawer panels, the pan-
els should slip together with a rather tight fit.   
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One may have to 
use a rubber ham-
mer or a wooden 
mallet to set each 
corner.    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Before the drawers are glued together, one should 
cut off the bottom edge of one of the panels that will 
be to the back of the drawer.    This is to allow the 
drawer bottom to be slid into position after the 
drawer parts have been glued up. 
 
 
Hoby Horn……Christmas Tree Ornament 

August 13, 2016 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Jerry Schaible, Sec. 

To make the Christmas tree ornament, Hoby started 
with a blank of maple that was about 2.5 inches 
square and about 5” long.    He rounded over the cor-
ners and squared off the end of the blank.    

 
He used a 3/8” bedan with a recess grind.     

He drilled a small hole into the end of the blank that 
will eventually be for inserting an eyelet, once the or-
nament is complete.     
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He then cut a dovetail tenon onto the end of the 
blank so that he could set the blank into some dove-
tail jaws.   He then removed the blank and reversed 
it into the dovetail jaws of the chuck. 

 
 
After reversing the blank he noted that the top of the 
tree ornament will be at the head stock of the lathe.    
He used the bedan to cut the bottom or base of the 
tree and clean up the bottom.   He cut to the center 
or “trunk” of the tree with a 3/8” parting tool or bedan.   
As one is progressing to the top of the tree in the 
layout, the trunk should become more narrow.  Hoby 
indicated that one should watch for catches, because 
that will mark up the piece.    
 

 
 
 
 

 
He then cut the “branches” into the side of the blank.   
He used a parting tool to cut each of the limb profiles.     

 
He said that he may use a Dremel tool to design the 
leaf profiles and then later come back with a wood-
burning tool to emphasize or cut the grooves deeper.   
He stated that people love to receive these near the 
holiday season and it will bring a smile to their faces. 
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 President 
Richard Rohr 
330-484-2830 
 

 Vice President 
Bob Stone 
330-928-3221 
bstone@neo.rr.com 

 Secretary 
Gerald Schaible 
330-673-6512 
gschaible001@neo.rr.com 

 Treasurer  
Mark Stransky 
330-688-1690 
mastran@neo.rr.com 

 Librarian  
Dirk Falther 
330-310-4570 
dfalther3@att.net 

 Librarian  
Bob Hasenyager 
330-334-8314 
bobhasenyager@gmail.com 

 Newsletter Editor 
Bob Stone 
330-928-3221 
bstone@neo.rr.com 

 Web Master    
John Adams 
440-838-1122 
jadams@nacs.net 

 Membership Admin. 
Phil Brower  
330-688-7244 
fbtoad@aol.com  

Calendar of Events           
PLEASE NOTE 

   BWWT MEETINGS ARE HELD ON 
THE SECOND SATURDAY OF EACH 

MONTH BEGINNING AT 9:00AM 
 
 
September 10, 2016….Marty Chapman pro-
ject Hollow Turning. Wayne Center for the 
Arts Woodturning submissions at club meet-
ing. 
 
October 8, 2016….Tentative Demonstration 
by Joe Herrmann 
 
November 19, 2016.. Regularly Scheduled 
November meeting moved to the 3rd Sat-
urday of November. Demo to be an-
nounced 
 
December 10, 2016… Demo to be an-
nounced 
 
 
NO MEMBERS OR VISITORS 
SHALL ENTER OR EXIT THE 
CAMP VIA THE CHRISTMAN 
ROAD ENTRANCE. MEMBERS 
MUST ENTER AND EXIT FROM 
MT.PLEASANT ROAD. 
 
 
 
BWWT Library Online Guide brought to 
you by the BWWT Club Librarians, Dirk 
Falther and Bob Hasenyager.  
The online guide lists the books and videos that 
are available in our club library along with de-
scriptions on the subject matter and other useful 
information. Follow the link below to check it out. 
 

http://uh.cx/uVS1S 
 

 
 

BWWT OFFICERS           
FOR 2016 
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